
        

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 20th December 2023 

 

Dear Headteacher of Dulwich Hamlet School, 

 

It is with a heavy heart that I announce that I am quitting as president of the 

Polar Bear Explorers Club. Clearly, I am not the right person for the job and I 

am passing the role on to a new generation of explorer with a greater 

understanding of fairness. However, I wanted to send you a message to 

highlight the integrity and bravery of your Year 4 pupils. Their protest 

yesterday was quite extraordinary! Both girls and boys alike marched together 

in unity and stood up for what they believe in. You must lead a very special 

school indeed.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

Algernon Augustus Fogg, former President of the PBEC 

 

 


